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Greetings to all our sisters and 

brothers in the name of the Lord and 

savior Jesus Christ!  

 

It’s always an exciting time preparing 

this newsletter, mainly because we are 

trying to tell all of our friends and 

partners all the good things that are 

happening in our ministry.   

 

First of all, we would like to say a big 

‘thank you’ for being there with us 

through the rigors and adventures of 

this ministry. 

 

We are always thankful to God for 

providing partners who take initiative 

and care for this ministry, and for the 

many lives that are affected by it. The 

year 2016 has been an eventful year, 

and we are looking forward to even 

greater blessings in 2017.  

 

By the Grace of God, the generosity of 

our partners, supporters and the diligent 

hard work of our Haiti and U.S.A. team 

members; we've managed many 

significant accomplishments for the 

people of Haiti in 2016. 
 

   

     

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

 

GRACE HOSPITAL 

With the help of mission team who joined with 

our Haitian doctors and nurses good health was 

promoted with various vaccines, routine as well 

as life saving medical treatments for 5,099 

patients, including children and widows living 

in our home facilities, along with walk-ins from 

the surrounding neighborhoods of Carrefour 

medical care was provided at our pediatric 
hospital and clinic. 

 At various times during the year six medical 

and dental mission teams from Florida hospitals 
came to minister assistance at our orphanages.  

The Seventh Day Adventist Hospital was a 

great blessing to our Community. They also 

provided medical care to the orphan and school 

children, through the Sunshine Operation. Dr. 

Ava from Maryland continues to assist our 
hospital. 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL CHILDREN EDUCATION:   

Good education is the cornerstone of success in 

life of our children. 2000 students were educated, 

attending our elementary and high schools at our 

Waney and Lamentin campuses, and many of 

these students receiving full scholarships. 

Seven Young ladies and men have gone on to 

attend Technical and Educational Schools as well 

as University medical curriculums. Many thanks 

to you! Our supporters and sponsors for making a 

difference in the lives of our children and giving 

them a great future.  

 

GRACE INTERNATIONAL INC.  
 

In an effort to help more children and families 

has launched a new campaign tool that will 

allow anyone to get involved and be a 

blessing to our ministry where ever you are.  

 

This new tool will continue to bring life 

saving and changing assistance to many more 

families this year. Please visit our website 

www.graceintl.org click on the Get Involved 

and Fundraising for a Cause for more 

information on how you can help. 

Grace International, Inc. 
P.O. Box 694137 

Miami, Fl 33269 

Tel 305-231-1117, or 305-231-1118 

Email:grace@graceintl.org 

www.graceintl.org   
 

Dr. Joel and Pastor Dors Jeune 

 

 

 

HAITI EMPOWERMENT PROGRAM 

Under the empowerment program with the 

direction and hard work of Jonny Jeune, 575 

men and women received jobs to meet the 

needs of their families.  

2017 IN PROSPECTIVE 

We look forward to complete and dedicate the 

construction of the Girls Transitional Home.  

We have started to draft a construction plan 

for the Waney church building that was 

severely damaged by the 2010 earthquake.  

God’s people have been meeting since then 

under a big tarp tent which is now completely 

deteriorated. We need 60 columns and are 

asking all members who can to contribute 
$100 per column. 

We hope to upgrade our hospital services to 

the Communities we serve. Please pray and 

help us bring several short Term Mission’s 

and medical teams to help meet our 
objectives.  

Mr. Tom Volini, one of Grace International 

Board of advisors has been so active and 

helpful, he started a small agriculture project 

with the boys, it’s going very well and we 

hope to extend it to other farmers which will 
help increase the Haiti food production.   

We invite and welcome all skills, professions 

and expertise to come and help 2017 be one 

of the best year to the people of God in Haiti. 

http://www.graceintl.org/
http://www.graceintl.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWS CONTINUES………………………. 

 
MISSION TEAM:   

 
Pastor Michael Jeune facilitated 45 short 

term Mission work teams with 138 

volunteers who labored, with love, in the 

Girls Transitional Home construction and 

Waney Church repair and rebuilding. 

 

  

 

It is with great joy and sadness that we 

must tell you that our beloved, Mommy 

Ge, Sultane Ganthier, mother of Sunshine 

Home Orphanage and mother of Pastor 

Doris Jeune, went Home to be with the 

Lord at the age of 84, on January 13th 

2017.  

 

She was a tremendous blessing to so many 

people especially the children at Sunshine 

Orphanage Home. We shall miss her 

dearly. Please keep the family in your 

prayers.  

 

You are awesome! From feeding 

the hungry, to sharing the Gospel, giving 

toys to children in need, and putting a smile 

on their faces, and all the many ways 

you've helped our ministry last year 2016.  

 

The management and staff of Grace 

International Inc., take this opportunity to 

say thank you, from the bottom of our 

hearts, for joining with us as we shared the 

love of Christ to the people of Haiti and 

other parts of the world.   

 

Psalm 41:1 (NKJV) Blessed is he who 

considers the poor; The Lord will deliver 

him in time of trouble. 

 

ANNUAL CONFERENCE  

SPOT LIGHT PARTNER 
                       

We are always grateful for partners in mission 

who support our ministry. Last year, a group 

from Christian Emergency Relief Team 

(CERT), during their time in Haiti, brought 

tremendous blessings and hope. They 

ministered to children, cared for the sick, 

provided medical supplies to the clinic, dental 

care, feed the children in The Lords Kitchen, 

and made railings for our new Girls Transition 

Home. We thank them for being a blessing.  

CHRISTMAS PARTY 

 
Over 9000 orphaned and poorest of the poor 

children participated in our annual Christmas 

Party receiving meals and Toys in December 

2016,. We thank God and our wonderful 

Partners for His provision and multiplication! 

 

The love of Jesus was manifested in a 

powerful and mighty way through Puppet 

shows depicting the Birth of Jesus and many 

children sang to the Lord. We are thankful 

for the greatest gift of the Children all 

receiving Jesus into their hearts.  

 

CONDOLANCE 

 

 

 

 

 

THE LORD’S KITCHEN  

                    

Hovering Hunger constantly stalks the children 

of Haiti but the 164 orphans who live in our 

homes, in Carrefour, Petionville and Laplaine 

as well as children who attend our schools and 

our Christmas celebrations and yes, even the 

ladies who live in our Widows Home all were 

nourished by 155,772 meals served to them in 

2016. 

 

Our annual pastoral and leadership seminars 

and women's conferences were once again 

spiritually empowering to the hundreds who 

participated in them in 2016.  

 

Over 6900 people gave their lives to Christ 

through salvation through our churches! 

 

We look forward to several Crusades which are 

scheduled in 2017 as well as: Pastoral and 

women’s conferences to raise the standard of 

our leaders in order to face the many challenges 

the church of Jesus-Christ is facing today. 

 

                       

HAITI HURRICANE RELIEF 

Responding to the dire situation of the 

Hurricane Matthew victims, in the south of 

Haiti; many of them taking night shelter in 

Caves in the hills above their destroyed homes, 

because of partners and supporters, we brought 

hundreds of emergency food and hygiene 

supply kits to  help rescue over 300 families 

from the sea of sorrows they were 

experiencing.  

We are also taking the following steps to 

further support the needs of these families by 

assisting with shelter and home repair/ home 

rebuilding, and medical assistance in the 

hardest hit areas. We are also assisting with 

farming assistance for reinstating food 

production. We have provided some water 

purification, as well as family empowerment to 

assisting with skill training and business 

development, and the Lord’s Kitchen five (5) 
days per week feeding program.  

PRAYER NEEDS  

Please agree with our prayers that the Lord will 

continue providing help to those hurricane 
victims so they can rebuild their lives.  

Pray for financial support for our new Resident 

Missionary Nurse, Ernestine Walker, from 

Florida who came to work as an administrator 

at Sunshine Home Orphanage; she is doing a 

great job with the children.   

Please pray for revivals in the land: anointing, 

good health, and prosperity of our ministry and 
community leaders.  

GRACE RADIO  

 

We began Broadcasting gospel teachings and 

music online intended to reach a wide 

audience.  Please follow link to listen 

www.radiotelegrace.com 

 

We await a Haitian Government license to 

transmit God's love message by radio signals in 

Haiti. It was once again another year of 

opportunities that we met with Agape Love.  

 

http://radiotelegrace.com/

